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Friday 21 October 2022  

CATHOLIC HEALTH AUSTRALIA WARNS AGAINST UNDERMINING 
DEFAULT BENEFITS IN PRIVATE HEALTH INSURANCE  

 
Patients would face higher out-of-pocket costs and reduced care choice if default benefits are 
abolished, Catholic Health Australia has warned. 
 
In its submission to the federal government’s review of default benefits, CHA said patients would 
typically pay at least $437 a day more for a hospital surgery if the benefits are scrapped or weakened. 
 
The organisation, which represents 75 not-for-profit hospitals, is warning patient choice would be 
severely curtailed because minimum benefits allow patients to have treatment in any hospital, 
regardless of whether it has a contract with their insurance provider. 
 
Abolishing minimum benefits would also have serious knock-on effects for the private hospital system, 
making some hospitals unviable and reducing investment and innovation. 
 
Rather than scrapping default benefits, CHA is calling on the government to extend them to cover at-
home care, a move that would ease pressure on hospitals and expand patient choice.   
   
In the long term, CHA believes private sector health funding arrangements need to be overhauled and 
replaced with a national efficient price, a model used effectively in the public system. 
 
Caitlin O’Dea, CHA Director of Health Policy, said scrapping default benefits would be a big mistake 
that would adversely impact patients. 
 
“When patients need care, they should always have the right to choose where to go and which doctor 
to see,” she said. 
 
“If default benefits are abolished then private health insurers would be able to dictate where patients 
have to go if they want their benefits paid. 
 
“These choices should only be made by patients and their clinicians. Default benefits are a crucial 
safety net allowing patient choice.”  
 
Ms O’Dea also warned that patients would have to pay substantially more for care if default benefits 
are scrapped or weakened. 
 
“Out of pocket costs would increase because the current default benefit would be charged to patients 
instead of being reimbursed by private health insurance,” she said.  
 

https://www.cha.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2022/10/Default-Benefits_CHA-submission.pdf
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“The average default benefit for a surgical hospital stay under two weeks is $437 per day. This is the 
minimum amount out of pockets could be expected to increase. 
 
“Hospital quality would also be affected because hospitals would lose the security ensured by 
default benefits to invest in new services and equipment,” she added. 
 
“Worse than that, some hospitals - which are already facing higher inflation and Covid pressures - 
would simply become unviable and be forced to close their doors, putting greater pressure on the 
public system.” 
 
Notes to editors: Catholic Health Australia (CHA) is Australia’s largest non-government grouping of 
health and aged care services accounting for approximately 10 per cent of hospital-based healthcare 
in Australia. Our members also provide around 25 percent of private hospital care, 5 percent of public 
hospital care, 12 percent of aged care facilities, and 20 percent of home care and support for the 
elderly. 

 


